Charter Ridge Homeowners Association
Annual Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, September 7, 2022
3:00 PM 

Via Zoom Meeting 
I. Call to Order, Attendance, Quorum

Pursuant to timely notice of the meeting having been given, Dan Butt, president, called the Annual Meeting to order at 3:00 p.m., September 7, 2022. There were six owners present via Zoom Meeting: Dan Butt (#62), Jim Brody (#40), Alvaro Ancede (#60), Gary Arnold (#50), Clint Rivet (#30), Brad and Danelle Berman (#42) and two owners Paul Dugdale (#52) and Rosa Oria (#10) via proxy. A quorum being present, the Meeting proceeded. 
Also attending were Carol Cannon with Bliss Property Management (BPM). 
II. Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting 
Motion: Danelle moved to approve the minutes of the September 7, 2021, Annual Meeting.  Gary seconded the motion which passed unanimously. 

III. Manager’s Report and Current Financials – Carol presented the 2022 Manager’s Report
Maintenance Report 

1. Turner Morris Roofing – Performed annual maintenance – caulking, cleaning out gutters and other miscellaneous repairs and heat tape repairs. 
2. Repaint the front decks and railing of the units of Charter Ridge
3. Numerous Stucco patches repaired on back sides of units 20, 30, 32, 40, 42. 
*Alvaro said his unit, #60, has some necessary stucco repairs. Carol will send the stucco company back for repairs 
4. Fire Mitigation report – Charter Ridge is generally fire-safe due to stucco and concrete roof tiles and relatively few combustible materials on structure. Fire Dept Defensible Space Evaluation and Firewise Guidelines and suggestions: Stone dripline around buildings established and maintained, weed whack all grasses and bushes within 30 feet of structure, some smaller trees to be cut down in back of buildings, “limb up” trees, clean out leaves and debris under decks and gas meters, remove juniper bushes (highly flammable). 
5. Stone retaining wall along front driveway repaired and rebuilt in areas
6. Landscaping repairs where grass was not growing. 
7. Irrigation repairs – repaired/ replaced sprinkler heads, and repaired a broken main line
8. Trees sprayed for pests and fertilized the roots – had some mites and possible unhealthy herbicide in past years (no herbicides this year). Dead tree removed in front of #20. 
9. Windows washed annually in the summer 
Current Financial Report 

Financials as of July 31, 2022

Operating Checking Account = $ 24,860

Reserve Fund Money Market = $ 75,613

There are no units past due on Dues
Dan summarized the Financial Reports as presented. 
IV.   Proposed Budget 2023 (October-September Fiscal Year) (See attached)
Dan B presented the 2022-2023 Operating Budget that was approved by the Board and is now presented for membership approval.  Charter Ridge continues to fund the Replacement Reserve at an increase of around 10% per year which is determined by the Replacement Reserve Plan.  Details of unit assessments for both operating and asset Replacement Reserve are refleted on the Expense Allocation Report.  The Replacement Reserve Plan is on the website. 
Danelle asked what is the status of the new exterior lights mentioned in last year’s minutes.  Dan explained there was not an overwhelming desire to change the exterior lights.  Unit #10 did change their lights and the consensus is the new lights are attractive, but do not put out enough light.  Janelle suggested replacing the exterior lights should be included in future plans because the current lights are rusting.  Dan noted this for future consideration. 
Clint asked about the scope of snowplowing.  Carol explained the plowing and shoveling are done at 4” and usually within a 24-hour period.  They do try to return in the same day, but it is not guaranteed.  If people need more snow plowing, it helps to take a picture if possible and send to Carol so she can explain to the snow removal company.  Carol also explained Charter Ridge snow removal is difficult due to lack of snow storage areas and the wind does “blow in” the snow onto sidewalks and driveways.  Carol will make the plow company aware of these issues. 

Jim asked for more detail on the fire mitigation report.  What trees in the back will be cut back and limbed up?  Dan explained the aspen will only be trimmed to remove dead limbs.  The pine trees in the front and maybe one or two in the back will be limbed up.  This means the lower limbs will be cut up about 4-5 ft for fire mitigation.  Clint said the HOA should take advantage of County programs such as fire mitigation grants and shredding programs.  Dan mentioned that the fire dept did mention the grant program, however, they said Charter will probably have to remove many of the trees below Charter Ridge (which Charter has done before up to their property line) and then remove downed trees.  This may not be aesthetically pleasing.  And the lower neighbors would have to do their part if it was going to be productive. 
Dan said the Fire Wise rating can be useful in facilitating insurance renewal.  Charter will do whatever it can to perform the suggestions from the Fire Dept. 
Clint asked if the sprinkler can be turned off when it rains.  Dan said the sprinkler system is original from 1993 and does not have rain sensors and does not, currently, have smart/remote controls.  The Board is looking into this, but it has also become tough to get irrigation companies to service Charter Ridge. 

Dan asked if there were any questions about the proposed operating budget. 

Clint asked about the 2017 Replacement Reserve Analysis and wondered if this is the most recent study.  It says that the roof will be replaced in 2023.  Dan confirmed that the roof will not be replaced in 2023 and the Board will investigate updating the 2017 Reserve Analysis. 
Dan said the biggest Reserve expense in 2023 will be to resurface the rest of driveway. The entry section of the driveway was resurfaced 3 years ago.  The balance of the driveway will cost about $25,000-$40,000.  This has not yet been approved by the Board.
Motion – Jim made a motion to approve the operating budget, operating dues amounts, and additions to the asset replacement reserve as presented. Danelle seconded the motion. There was no further discussion, and the budget and assessment (dues) amounts were unanimously approved.

V. Old Business – 
Dan asked if there was any Old Business. There was none. 
VI. New Business
Jim asked if Dan is happy with the retaining wall work. Dan said it still does erode some dirt down to the driveway, but it is much better than before. 
There was discussion about hiring a surveyor to see how much room the HOA has between the top of the retaining wall and the road. Then, the HOA could install more trench above the retaining wall to redirect the rain run-off from Washington Lode.  Carol will arrange for a surveyor to mark property lines above the retaining wall.  Dan asked while the surveyor is at Charter Ridge, they should also survey property lines and corners below/downhill and west of Charter Ridge for the purpose of knowing how far the trees can be cut down/back for fire mitigation.

Dan B. asked if there was any other New or Old Business. There was none
VII. Election of Board of Directors
Dan B. asked if the current Board would serve another term.  All Board members present agreed to remain on the Board.  
Upon motion duly made and seconded, Dan, Gary, Jim, and Alvaro were elected Directors.
The newly elected Board will have a Board meeting immediately following this annual meeting to elect its officers. 
VIII. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 4:00.

Respectfully Submitted by:  

Carol Cannon, Managing Agent 


Bliss Property Management, Inc. 

September 7, 2022
The Board of Directors met immediately following the Annual Meeting and elected the following officers for the 2023 fiscal year:  Dan Butt—President; Gary Arnold—Treasurer; Alvaro Ancede – Secretary. 
###
